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December 2018 
Website:  http://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/    

Calendar of Events . . . 
 

DECEMBER 2018 
 3    Executive Committee meeting, Marie Calendar’s Azusa- 8:30  
14    SGVD Board meeting, Club Boutique and Holiday Pot Luck, El Monte Women’s Club 
        9:30 a.m.; LEADS Applications Due  
17  DVAC meeting, Covina Woman’s Club noon- Holiday Party 

JANUARY 2019 
7    Executive Committee meeting, Marie Calendar’s Azusa- 8:30 
11  SGVD Board Meeting, South Pasadena Woman’s Club, 9:30 a.m. Club REPORTS DUE, 
      9:00-12:00 p.m. Deadline for Creative Writing Contest & Kindness Angel 
14  DVAC meeting, Covina Woman’s Club noon 
15 SGVD Parliamentary Affiliate meeting (All Welcome) Baldwin Park Woman’s Club 10:00am 
24  Crafts turn-in day (TBA Location) 
25  Birthday Council and Crafts Festival (TBA Location)  $15.00 Includes lunch.  Deadline for 
District Chair Reports, Music Scholarship Forms          
 
See “Club Announcements” for Affiliate and Club event dates. 

Editor:  Terry Perkins 
909-895-7710 

                       Cell:  951-203-4305 
perkinstlee@gmail.com 
Distribution:  
US Mail: Pat Huffman 
Email: Zee Baez 
zulmabaez@aol.com 
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SGVD President . . . Rita Aleman…909-284-2384…meritamom@msn.com 
 
Hello	Members,	
The	 next	 part	 of	 "The	 Collect"	 is:		May	 we	 never	 be	 hasty	 in	 judgment	 and	 always	
generous.			 		This	could	be	 interpreted	a	 few	ways,	but	 I	see	 it	more	to	say,	don't	 jump	to	
conclusions	until	you	know	the	whole	story.	The	"always	generous"	could	be	that	we	offer	
compliments	to	lift	one	another	up.	Being	generous	with	a	smile,	with	your	time	and	with	
your	donations.		This	is	a	simple	sentence	and	yet	so	powerful.		
Repeat	it	a	few	times.	
					Now	for	my	message:	This	Month	of	November	has	found	me	visiting	club	after	club	and	
gaining	a	better	understanding	of	the	San	Gabriel	Valley	District.	
Fall	Council	was	eventful	and	it	proved	to	be	a	profitable	fund	raiser	for	the	Charities	of	my	
choice.	The	City	of	Hope,	Wellness	Center	was	given	a	check	and	Barbara	B.	Smith,	Wellness	
Center	 also	 received	 a	 donation.	 An	 informative	 talk	 on	 other	 options	 for	 breast	 cancer	
screening	and	how	to	better	prepare	our	bodies	with	vitamins.	My	thanks	to	Walnut	Valley	
Women's	Club,	Sue	Hogenauer-President	and	her	wonderful	volunteers	that	day.		
	I	 need	 to	 address	 a	 change	 to	 the	delivery	 of	 the	 "KEY"	to	members.	 In	 the	 past	we	
charged	for	email.	Now,	the	email	is	free.	We	needed	a	signed	permission	from	members	so	
members	would	know	that	we	would	not	reuse	their	email	 for	anything,	 it	was	solely	 for	
the	purpose	of	delivery	of	 the	 "KEY”.	Now,	the	"KEY"	 is	available	 for	everyone	via	 the	
District	website.		
																																	sangabrielvalleydistrict.org		
The	 "KEY"	will	 go	 out	 the	week	 before	 the	 beginning	 of	 the	 next	month.	 So	 December's	
"KEY"	went	 out	 on	November	23rd.	 This	will	 allow	 for	 any	 glitches	 in	 the	 system.		Have	
your	members	go	to	the	website	and	download	or	read	the	"KEY".		You	no	longer	need	to	
mail	 any	 requests	 to	 Zee	Baez.	The	website	 for	 the	District	 also	has	 a	 yearly	 calendar	of	
events.	 It	 also	 has	 the	 Chairman	 listed	 for	 the	 District.	 If	 you	 haven't	 already	 seen	 how	
resourceful	this	site	is,	I	invite	you	to	pull	it	up.	
		 		 	I	 have	 asked	 that	 the	 Club	President's	 attending	 the	December	 14th	District	Meeting,	
please	 wear	 something	 white,	 or	 green,	 or	 both.	 We	 will	 be	 taking	 a	 picture,	 a	 festive	
holiday	picture	and	I	think	this	will	be	nice.	We	can	later	 incorporate	all	 in	attendance	to	
take	a	picture	as	well.	The	best	way	to	remember	the	day	is	with	pictures.	So,	pick	out	those	
outfits	and	let’s	take	some	photos.	
		 		 	If	you	are	attending	and	you	are	planning	on	eating,	please	remember	to	remember	to	
bring	a	dish	of	your	favorite	food.	
					The	Fashion	Show	for	the	District		has	made	some	changes.	The	Chairman	for	this	event	
was	 unable	 to	 continue	 and	 the	 Fundraising	 Chairman,	 Nena	 Cervantes	 Garduno	 has	
stepped	up	to	this	Chairmanship.	If	you	need	any	further	information,	please	contact	Nena	
Garduno	 at	ronnena@sbcglobal.net		 			 On	 December	 14th,	 each	 club	 will	 be	 receiving	
information	 and	 tickets.	 Please	 make	 sure	 you	 check	 the	 President's	 file!	President	 file	
boxes	are	at	every	District	and	Council	Meeting	and	current	information	is	placed	in	them	
for	the	Clubs	use.				
					I	hope	you	all	had	a	wonderful	Thanksgiving	and	I	wish	you	all	a	wonderful	and	Blessed	
Christmas.	"Open	Hearts	with	A	Renewed	Spirit".		I	am	always	here	for	you,	
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SGVD 1ST Vice President…Rosette Clippinger…909-525-8828 
 
I hope everyone had a wonderful and blessed Thanksgiving. 
We are approaching the end of the year and the holiday season is officially in full swing! 
 
A gentle reminder to all our District Chairmen to turn in their judges information to me by the 
December District General Meeting.  
 
I wish each of you the warmest greetings for this holiday season. 2019 is just around the corner 
and I am looking forward to a New Year filled with new blessings, memories, and friendships! 
 
        
SGVD 2nd Vice President …Terry Perkins ~ 909-895 7710…perkinstlee@gmail.com 
I would like to wish all club members and their families a very Happy Christmas and a 
prosperous New Year. 2018 has been a marvelous year for our great district and super clubs. Our 
membership is good with 1278 members. Hopefully you all will bring new members at our 
December Board meeting. December is ending date for our 2018 membership count.  

All of these successes could no be achieved without the tremendous dedication of our members. 
Your commitment your club and our district is immense. I want to express my gratitude to them 
and their families for the sacrifices they have made in 2018 done San Gabriel Valley District and 
your club. Of course, I suppose, there is no harm in adding that I hope you are just as generous in 
2019! A very Happy Christmas and a rewarding 2019 to our entire San Gabriel Valley District 
members and their families. 

 
SGVD 3rd  VP/Convention  ... Linda Koontz …909-593-3906  
We had our first meeting at the Hotel with the Catering Manager and feel that you will all enjoy 
the menu selections. Thank you to the following who attended the meeting President Rita 
Aleman, First VP/Convention Treasurer, Rosette Clippinger, Vendors, Linda Terrazas, Seating, 
Marianne Jenings and Meals/Registrations, Abbey Howell. Everyone was quite impressed with 
the Hotel and the changes the Hotel has made since we were last there. I know those who 
attended our last convention there will not believe how beautiful it is.  
 
Remember to book early and use the link that was forwarded to your Club Presidents by 
Marianne Jennings. All Presidents should have forwarded that email (with link) to all club 
members. Coming early, make sure to put in April 11th and check out April 14th.  
 
Friendly reminder…Friday, December 7th, Convention Committee meeting at the Peppertree 
1020 E Rte 66, in Glendora at 9:30 AM. This meeting is for all committee members (to see 
where we are with planning). I distributed a flyer to several at our Fall Council and will send out 
again. Hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving. Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas, 
Happy Hanukkah and Happy New Year! See you at our Holiday District Board on December 
14th  
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SGVD Parliamentarian . . . Mary Jo Kolakoski… 626-444-5717 
 
Last call for proposed amendments to the District bylaws.  Bring them to the December Board 
Meeting on December 14. 
On another subject – If your bylaws call for an audit of financial records and you are not using a 
professional auditor, change the bylaws to read “financial review.”  Most clubs should be 
reviewing their bylaws this year to incorporate the CFWC request that you delete any reference 
to “she” or her” and you can take this opportunity to review other areas that may need a revision.  
 
 
SGVD Recording Secretary …. Abbey Howell… 909-348-3779 
Happy Holiday's & Season's Greetings " 
 
This position is more than just minutes. The Recording Secretary is the official record keeper of 
the organization. 
It is a job that goes beyond just recording the minutes. The job offers training opportunities for a 
fast track Workshop on Minute Taking/Writing - Listening.  
 
No registration needed. "KEY" - Workshop Classes will start January 2019  
1st  Class in Jan.  - Minutes One on One 
2nd Class in Feb.  - Agenda Detailed Minutes 
3rd  Class in Mar. - Listening  Action Points of Minutes 
4th  Class in Apr.  - Graduation! 
 
 
SGVD Corresponding Secretary….Marianne Jennings… (818) 398-732 
 
If your club has not turned in your yearbook, please be sure to drop it in the box at the December 
14, 2018 SGVD Board meeting. 
 
If your club has not picked up SGVD Yearbook, please see me at the December Board meeting 
or call me to arrange receiving it at another time. 
 
I am always looking for anyone in need of a HUG through a sympathy card, get well card or 
thinking of you card.  Call or text me or email your needs to me at fajmlj@aol.com. 
Wishing you a very Merry Christmas! 
 
 
 
A special note from your SGVD Officers: We thrived this past year because of all your work, 
creativity, an dedication. We are really grateful for all your tremendous efforts. May the holidays 
bring: Joy in your hearts; smiles at your doorsteps; and love and togetherness of friends and 
family in your homes.   
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Advocates for Children …  Esthela Torres de Siegrist …626-442-0354 
 
                      “Caring for Children and Youth? —That We Do!” 
December is the final month for 2018 and please accept this kindly reminder:  Let’s continue 
helping in our community and aiding other communities outside our own community as 
well.  There are so many children and youth who sorely need guidance, mentoring, and the 
knowledge that others care for them. We women’s clubs members should continue actively 
advocating for children and youth by continuing to raise funds for scholarships, sponsoring high 
schoolers for the HOBY Leadership Program, tutoring in classrooms, volunteering as helpers in 
our libraries, collecting toys and clothing for underprivileged children and the homeless, and so 
much more.  Yes, we all do these activities.  Why? Because we care to do so, and we recognize 
that “It’s better to give than to receive. 
 

ARTS:  
CRAFT CONTEST…Chairpersons: Marianne Jennings and Jeanne Long… (818) 398-7323 
 
  Friday, January 25, 2019 is our Annual SGVD Craft Contest. 
Hopefully you are about to complete your projects by December 31, 2018.  See attached flyer. 
 
CREATIVE WRITING CONTEST …. Chairperson: Jayne Thomas ….( 626) 639-3891 
 
Dear members, Please Remember to email your wonderful stories and poems and students' 
entries before you finish your Christmas shopping.  Thank you! 

 
Communications and Public Relations…..Luanne Arredondo ~ 626-703-3041 
 
     Telling your story 
 
Last month I shared ideas to help you enhance your public image.  This month we will look back 
and report on 2018 activities in your clubs via your club reports.  In addition to telling your club 
story, these reports serve as great content for media. Contact your local newspaper and share 
with them the numbers, the activities, and the impact to your local community.  Have members 
share the information via their social media pages or share your post.  The end of the year is the 
perfect time to share your club story.   
  
If you would like to learn about how to format your club story, email Lu Arredondo at 
wcwclu65@gmail.com.   
 
 
 

CHAIRMEN’S CHATS 
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Conservation……………………..Gina Morales…..626-394-3595 
Greetings. 
As we are all aware, once again, our beautiful state has been overwhelmed by the most recent 
fires. This is the most devastating fire as it has taken 56 lives with it. We have seen homes, pets 
and livestock lost. Insurance companies will help with the rebuilding but what about the 
reforestation? 
 This is where we as members of the California Federation of Women's Club come in. Each 
month we as individual clubs collect for Penny Pines. The Penny Pines Program was initiated in 
California in 1941. It started small, under the sponsorship of the San Francisco Sportswomen's 
Association in 1941. The minimum donation is $68.00. To date, 59 years later, those pennies 
have amounted to well over 1 million dollars, and the program is a statewide conservation 
project supported by numerous individuals and organizations. During the past 59 years, the 
Penny Pines donations have helped maintain the National Forests in California. These donations 
are important now more than ever. The recent fires have destroyed over 200,000 acres and not all 
fires are 100% contained.  
 Trees are not only beautiful to look at or nice to sit under they also help cut down on pollution 
and aid in the prevention of landslides. Let's all help replenish and repopulate what's been 
destroyed by making this years Penny Pine contributions our record breaking year!  
 I'd also like to thank all those that have been ever so supportive by bringing your own coffee 
cup. Together we will make a difference!  
 Please note that my contact information under Conservation in the 2018-2019 yearbook is 
incorrect. Please contact me at; emwc.ginamorales@gmail.com or 626-531-1535.  Thank you! 
 
Domestic Violence…………………..Mavis Hansen …626-441-6231 
  Very soon we will be in the season of “It’s the most wonderful time of the Year!”  (I don’t hear 
any song that says “It’s the  busiest time of the year!” )  Yes, this most wonderful time of the 
year brings many extra chores/tasks/duties/traditions…whatever  you want to call those things 
you do that take up your extra time. A reminder that for many who are dealing with domestic 
violence. This is NOT the most wonderful time of the year!  If your club has a Domestic 
Violence Awareness and Prevention Chair she may already have a project to help make the 
season a bit brighter for women (and their children) in need.  If your club is not yet “in the  
season of giving”  why not find a local shelter and have your members do something: Christmas 
gifts for the children, toys or clothing, maybe new pajamas for Christmas eve? Or maybe take a 
dinner, to make the season brighter.  Whatever you do will be much appreciated and of  
course you will also be gifted with a happy heart. 
            May your days be filled with JOY and HAPPY HOLIDAYS !  Mavis 
 
Education ……………………..Guadalupe Diaz….562-271-7104  
 
Remember Dr. Seuss Book Collection Project is our SGVD signature Project for 2018-2020.. 
Seuss children’s books 500 books will be distributed to local Head Start Programs or local day 
care centers and 500 books will be mail to the D.C.  Metro area head start and daycare centers as 
our San Gabriel Valley District signature Project for 2018-2020. 
We can start bringing in Dr. Seuss children’s books to the San Gabriel Valley District meetings 
this month. We have to two years to collected 1000 Dr. Seuss children’s books. Let’s try togo we 
go over the goal and make SGVD and CFWC look outstanding.  
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Your Education reports are due next month. Let’s see if all our clubs can write an Education 
report. It’s not only scholarships that go on the education report you can also report hours ,ember 
spend volunteering in schools, libraries, educational tours and classes that your member may be 
teaching all of this is reportable on the education report. 
 
Special Education racial disparities in special education how widespread is the problem new data 
shows few districts document disproportionality, even as the Trump administration looks to roll 
back a rule requiring more aggressive monitoring. We can urge our legislators to keep the 
monitoring in place.  
 
What if a DNA test could show how to teach a student with Dyslexia the New Haven, Conn. 
School district is working with a team of educators, Genetics and Neuroscience researchers from 
Yale University in what may be the first attempt to design so-called “Precession” Gene-Based 
Process which would provide early help for the academic disorder.   
 
 
Home Life……………….… Jackie Morales…….626-780-7963 
Chips for Kids Chairman: Jackie Morales 
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International Outreach……………....Tina Ly……626-234-7754.  
. 
Make a difference around the world right from our own community! This holiday season, think outside 
the gift-wrapped box and consider supporting Heifer International.  

 

 
 
Clubs can adopt a project with members who are interested in receiving living gifts via Heifer 
International. Rather than receiving traditional gifts, members can ask their loved ones to give to the 
club’s Wish List at Heifer. Clubs should first create a custom Wish List at heifer.org/fundraise/index.html 
and then your members can start asking their loved ones instead of buying them traditional gifts to 
donate to the Wish List at the Heifer website or use this donation form: tinyurl.com/HeiferWish2018.  
 
Each donation to Heifer offers something no store-bought gift can: a lifetime of opportunities for a 
struggling and hungry family in an underserved and often overlooked part of the world. Heifer will use the 
donation to provide livestock and training which families in need quickly turn into small businesses.  
 
A gift of only $20 buys a flock of chicks, ducks, or geese. A flock of chicks, for example, contains 10 - 50 
chicks. Hens can lay up to 200 eggs a year, providing a reliable source of protein and income. Plus, under 
Heifer’s “Passing on the Gift” program, each family who receives an animal agrees to give one of their 
animal’s offspring to another family in need. This means your gift will keep on giving for many 
generations to come! Furthermore, every gift will be doubled up to $30,000 from now until January 
6, 2019, by a generous, anonymous donor.  To help you calculate your impact, try Heifer’s fun “cow-
culator” at act.heifer.org/cowculator/ 
 
Heifer has sent me gift catalogs, cute animal pins, bookmarks, brochures, and thank you cards to share 
with club members. Please contact me at emwc.tinaly@gmail.com or (626) 758-1158 if you would like 
some for your next club meeting.  
 
Remember to include this, and all relevant projects, in your club reports, due at the District Board 
meeting on Friday, January 11, 2019!  
 
I wish you many blessings of health, love, and laughs this holiday season. May your heart be filled with a 
grateful spirit today and every day. 
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 LEADERSHIP CHAIRMAN…. Toby Kahan …626-234-7754 
 
Happy Holidays to All! 
 
I am sorry I will have to miss the December Meeting.  I will be in Austin with the family.  I wish 
you all the best during the season and hope you have plenty of time to spend with family and 
friends.  Don't forget to treat yourself by doing something special. 
  
The District Deadline for the LEADS Applications is the December SGVD Board Meeting to 
Dedee, SGVD Financial Secretary in my absence. The District can only send one candidate to 
the CFWC Board Meeting in February, so entries will be judged and our candidate will be 
announced at the January SGVD Board Meeting.   
 
After the holidays I welcome your calls regarding a visit to speak to your members on 
Leadership.  I know that some clubs are having issues with getting members to take an office or 
chairmanship.  It is my hope that during this administration I can share with SGVD members the 
benefits of serving in a leadership role.  Give me a call at 909-720-3532. 
 
 
WOMEN’S HISTORY and RESOURCE CENTER……Diane Sexton…..626-316-0044 
 

Voices of the Past 
 

From the wall of their past president’s photos at the Sierra Madre club: 
 

“These are voices of the past 
Links in an unbroken chain, 

Wings that can bear us back to times 
That cannot come again. 

Yet God forbid that we should lose 
The echos that remain.” 

 
Reverently, I stared into the faces of these women that ranged in time from the 1920’s to those of 
recent years.  Nostalgia from my personal past tugged at my emotions remembering my own 
grandmother in wonder.  Could her club have been a Federation chapter? It is highly possible.  I 
feel blessed to be a member of the Greater San Gabriel District and of the three chapters of 
which I am a current member. 
 
Ladies, we stand proudly as the voices of today and will, in time, become the voices of the past.  
Our commitments to one another and to the communities we serve is the legacy we will leave 
behind for the women of the future.  As our history shows, the diverse women of the Federation 
continue to dedicate ourselves to community improvement by enhancing the lives of others 
through volunteer service. 
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Collectively, we are the volunteer spirit and have been, here in California, since 1900 when Mrs. 
Robert J. Burdette became the first CFWC President.  I sit here thinking that we have come a 
long way but I can’t help wondering what Mrs. Robert J. Burdette’s first name was. 
Kindness Angel Chairman:  Pat Borchard(909-576-4382) 
 
It began as an observance of National Random Acts of Kindness Week.  I am hoping that all 
clubs take the opportunity to honor one of their members as their Kindness Angel. You are asked 
to select that member who has committed a “Random Act of Kindness”.  Two copies of your 50 
word narrative along with an 8X10 picture of your Kindness Angel can be turned in at the 
January 11th SGVD Board meeting to Linda Koontz, since I am unable to attend this meeting.  I 
am looking forward to celebrating our “angels” at the District Fashion Show on February 23rd.  
For more detailed information about this award, please refer to the contest section in our SGVD 
manual, page 70.  If you have any questions, please feel free to call me.  
 
 
President Scrapbook Chairman:  Pat Borchard(909-576-4382) 
 
Scrapbook pages for President Rita’s Scrapbook will be distributed at the Birthday Council on 
January 25, 2019. Each club and section will receive one (1)page to embellish, decorate, 
create,(front and back), for President Rita’s scrapbook.  Each plastic sleeve will have scrapbook 
pages included.  Please use what you are given.  Please do not use a different plastic sleeve since 
all sleeves are not created equal.  The sleeves purchased fit the scrapbook that has been 
purchased.  Be as creative as you wish.  Include pictures with our President, when she came to 
your club function.  Include pictures from your club functions.  Make the page a memory for our 
District President.  The deadline for your scrapbook page is no later than March 8, 2019, Spring 
Council. I cannot accept your page at convention.  If your page is completed by the SGVD 
Fashion Show, you may turn it over to me then.  Hope you all have fun creating pages of 
memories for President Rita’s Scrapbook. 
 
 
 
  CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR    … Marian Hallin …marianlea@aol.com 
 
I am hoping to have a good representation from Clubs for their choice of Member of the Year for 
the things one of your members has contributed to your club during 2018.  While the due date for 
your choice isn’t until next year, this is a great time to giving your thoughts for your choice with 
this honor.  At our 2019 Convention it has been decided that while we will be recognizing your 
Club Member of the Year, we will not be reading narratives but will still honor them with the 
recognition they so well deserved.  I am requesting that you will submit a photo or snap shot, no 
larger than 4x6, for displaying at Convention.  I am in hopes that you will continue to produce a 
narrative and honor your member at one of your club meetings.  If you have ever done a 
narrative about any of your members, you know there will be surprises at many things you did 
not know about your honoree.  We see our members often but do not always have a chance to 
learn a great deal about them.  We see some of what they do at a meeting but not all that they 
may do behind the scenes or beyond the club in their community.  I hope that you will consider 
honoring your member of choice and share how she or he contributed to the club and your 
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community.  I look forward to hearing from you and sharing time with all Club Members of the 
Year at our 2019 Annual Convention. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             San Gabriel  Valley District  
                Member of  the General Federation of Women’s 

Club’s 

                                                           Presents Its  

        Annual Fashion Show and 

Luncheon 

                       “PASSPORT	to	PARADISE”          

												 		February	23,	2019	

																																							At	the			Quiet	Cannon			

																														FASHIONS	BY	MAGNOLIA	

SOCIAL	TIME:	10:00	

KINDNESS	ANGEL	RECOGNITION:		11:00	am	

LUNCHEON:	12:00	Noon	

FASHION	SHOW	1:00	pm	

EVENT	Address:	901	Via	San	Clemente			Montebello,	CA	90640					

FOR	MORE	INFORMATION	CONTACT:	Nena	Garduno				

ronnena@sbcglobal.net		or	call:	(626)	652-2705																																																																																																																																																												
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District/Area Reservations 
Extra, extra to all club presidents.... 

Remember for all Special district events all club presidents should need to take note of these dates and 
include them in your club calendar. Also encourage members to attend. 
 
Reservations, with the exception of Fall council, are made through Zita Rodriguez, (562)942-7832, or e-
mail: zita5509@yahoo.com. 
 

Care and Share Table 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SGVD Website …  Terry Perkins ~Webmaster…perkinstlee@gmail.com 
Please visit our website and check to make sure your club information is correct. If you have a 
website and/or Facebook page please let me know the addresses to add to the website.  Thank 
You.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Material for Sewing Yarn Rolling Suitcases 
Men’s Baseball Hats Pull Tabs Used Eyeglasses 
Phone Books Old Cell Phones Box Tops for Education 
Used Hearing Aids Toys Magazines 
Empty Inkjet Cartridges Picture Frames Gently used Household Items 
Gently used Designer Clothing Gently used Purses and Purse Items 
 

NO BATTERIES OR PRESCRIPTION BOTTLES PLEASE 
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CLUB/AFFILIATE ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Parliamentary Affiliate: The next Parliamentary Affiliate  Meeting will be held on Tuesday,  
November 20th. Parliamentary meetings are held the Third Tuesday September, November, 
January, March and May 10:00 AM at the Baldwin Park W.C. 
 
The study of Robert’s Rules and other subjects to assist in a better understanding and interest in 
Parliamentary Law is the main goal of the group.(We have fun too!) Club parliamentarians are 
urged to attend. Membership is open to all and guests are always welcome 
 
 
La Cresenta Women’s Club 
SAVE THE DATES: 
Sat., Dec. 8th  BREAKFAST WITH SANTA   

8 am- 11 am  @ Clubhouse: 4004 La Crescenta Ave., La Crescenta 

Cost: $15 pp.  It includes a delicious breakfast, festive holiday music, one digital photo with 
Santa and a special gift for each child, a Holiday Craft Station, and appearance by our local 
Firemen.   

Tickets available at:  www.lacrescentawomansclub.org 

 
La Cresenta Women’s Club:  
Sat. Jan. 26th  AUTHORS LUNCHEON 10 am - 2 pm @ Clubhouse: 4004 La Crescenta Ave.  
 MORE INFORMATION TO FOLLOW.  CHECK OUR WEBSITE:    
    www.lacresentawomansclub.org     

Enjoy a delicious catered luncheon and listen to wonderful Authors share their stories.  There 
will be Auctions and Prize Opportunities and Book Signings (book purchase required). See 
attached flyer for more information. 
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Paid ADs 
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INVITES YOU  
TO THEIR ANNUAL 

 

 
 

Holiday Decorations, Gifts, Toys, Jewelry & Surprises 
Clothes, Shoes & Accessories;  Kitchen, Linens & Housewares  

Books, DVDs, CD's, Stationary, Pictures  -  & More 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Essick House / Wistaria Thrift Shop’s 60 Years 
550 W. Sierra Madre Blvd. 

626 355-7739 
 

~ STOP BY,  BROWSE  &  Buy ~ 
Clean Usable Donations Accepted 10am-3pm Weekdays 

 
GFWCSierraMadreWomansClub.org                           SierraMadreWomansClub 
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PLEASE SAVE THE DATE! 
 

La Crescenta Woman’s Club 
AUTHOR’S LUNCHEON 

 
 

Saturday, January 26, 2019 
10:00 AM 

 
Location: La Crescenta Woman’s Club Clubhouse 
4004 La Crescenta Ave., La Crescenta CA 91214 

 
PREPAID RESERVATIONS REQUIRED – Tickets $40 

 
 

Lunch, Authors Book Signing, Prizes & Auctions  
 

 
 

Send payment to:   
La Crescenta Woman’s Club  

Attn: Emma Lestina 
 4004 La Crescenta Ave., La Crescenta, CA 91214 

 
Or pay by Credit Card/PayPal: www.lacrescentawomansclub.org 

 
Information:  818-232-1896 

lestina@charter.net                
 
 

La Crescenta Woman’s Club is a Non-Profit 501(c)3 
Portion of Proceeds benefit our Philanthropic Projects & Scholarships 
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 The Diamond Bar Woman’s Club    
Fundraising Casino Night Gala             

Join us for a evening of Fun, Food & Gaming! 
Live and Silent Auction 

Opportunity Drawing and Entertainment 
 
 

Ticket includes: $50.00 bag of playing chips, Plated 
Tapas Hors D’ Oeuvres, Drink ticket, Complementary 
photo. No one leaves without a gift of appreciation in 

support of this event. 
Saturday – February 9, 2019 

6:00 PM to 11:30 PM 
 

Double Tree by Hilton 
3101 W. Temple Avenue 

Pomona, CA 91768 
Ticket cost $75.00 per person – Contact Abbey Howell (909) 

348-3779  
for more information and tickets – Fundraising Chairman 

 
Proceeds benefit the Diamond Bar Woman’s Club charities and scholarships 

Diamond Bar Woman’s Club is a Non-profit club and a member of the  
            General Federation of Women’s Clubs 

www.cfwc.org / www.gfwc.org 
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WIN A HOLIDAY GIFT JUST FOR YOU ! 

 

DRAWING AT  
SGVD HOLIDAY BOARD DECEMBER 14th 
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